April 13, 2004

TO
Faculty Senate Executive Committee

FROM
Tom Krabacher, Chair


Academic Policies Committee

SUBJ
Letter of Transmittal: Exceptions to Proposed Policy Limiting Number of units Taken by Students on Probation.

BACKGROUND: In Fall, 2003 the Executive committee requested that the Academic Policies Committee (APC) consider the matter of possible exceptions to the proposed policy FS 02-39/APC,Ex. MAXIMUM NUMBER OF UNITS FOR STUDENTS ON PROBATION.  The proposed policy, at that time, read:

Students who are on academic probation for two consecutive terms (including winter and summer terms) will be limited to a maximum course load of fourteen (14) units a semester until they achieve academic good standing.

The request came about in response to questions from the floor of the Senate at the time of first reading regarding the desirability of providing for exceptions.

After consideration, the APC recommends that the language of the proposed policy be changed to read as follows in order to allow for the exception described below.

Students who are on academic probation for two consecutive terms (including winter and summer terms) will be limited to a maximum course load of fourteen (14) units a semester until they achieve academic good standing.  However, a student who has applied to graduate and whose cumulative CSU and overall GPA are 2.0 or higher may enroll for up to 16 units total in the term of graduation only.  The Registrar’s Office will adjust, within the limits, the maximum number of units based on the graduation application.
The original policy was developed out of faculty concerns over the difficulty faced by many students on academic probation in retaining academic good standing, a challenge often made more difficult when such students enroll for heavier than recommended course loads, advising to the contrary.

The proposed policy would restrict the number of units students on probation can take, in most cases limiting them to no more than four courses per semester.    The exception, now provided for in the added language, would allow probationary students to take up to 16 units (ordinarily, up to five courses) in the semester of graduation, provided they meet the described GPA requirements.

ARGUMENTS IN FAVOR:  This policy will help reduce the problem of probationary students taking on excessive course loads.  The exception, however, allows such students during the final semester some flexibility in meeting the graduation requirements in a timely manner.  Specifically, if the student is one course shy of fulfilling the graduation requirements, this allows she/he to take the additional course to do so.

An enrollment cap of 16 units was chosen because it would allow the student take (under most circumstances) a fifth course, but no more.  The Committee felt that probationary students with six or more courses needed for graduation would be better served spreading the workload over two semesters than by trying to overload it into one.

ARGUMENTS AGAINST:  There were no formal arguments against.  Registrar Anita Hall points out, however, that while the Registrar’s Office can restrict the number of units for which a student on probation might enroll, it lacks the ability to directly limit the number of courses for which the student enrolls.  It is thus possible, therefore, that even with the 16-unit cap a student could enroll for more than five courses through a combination low unit (1-unit or 2-unit) courses.
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